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Reformed Bible Institute 
Ministry Update 

1.	 Ongoing	building	construction:	With	the	
help	of	churches	and	individuals,	the	major	project	
of	constructing	Reformed	Bible	institute	was	started	
from	last	June,	2017.	The	work	is	still	going	on.	The	
picture	shown	below	is	how	far	we	have	completed,	
half	of	the	building	is	for	Bittner	Library	and	the	
other	half	is	for	class	rooms,	and	dormitory.	

	

	

2.	 Dining	Hall:	This	year	we	plan	have	a	dining	
hall	constructed	at	the	cost	of	$5000	which	can	
accommodate	50	people.	Please	pray	for	this	need.	
The	size	will	be	70X20	feet	with	attached	kitchen	
and	bathrooms.	

3.	 Inauguration	of	Bittner	Library	and	
Launching	of	Ministerial	Foundation	Course:	
Donation	from	the	Bittner	family	enables	us	to	have	
a	library	named	after	Bittner.	The	library	room	was	
inaugurated	on	January	30,	2018.	Andy	and	his	wife	
Jenny,	joined	us	to	officiate	the	ceremony	at	the	
inauguration.	Big	Thank	You	to	the	Bittner	family.		

On	the	same	day	we	could	also	launch		
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Andy	Inaugurating	Bittner	Library	

We	launched	the	Ministerial	Foundation	
Course	(a	distant	learning	program)	especially	to	
help	pastors’	wives.	We	do	this	with	an	intention	to	
make	pastors’	wives	a	better	helper	in	their	
husband’s	ministry.		

However,	due	to	many	people	are	willing	to	
learn	we	also	included	laypeople	as	well.	We	limit	
our	intake	capacity	of	students	to	50	but	within	
three	days	the	seats	are	full!!	Still	good	number	of	
willing	candidates	are	waiting	to	get	a	chance	in	the	
second	session.	

Let	us	give	thank	for	all	the	blessing	
bestowed	upon	us	and	continue	to	pray	for	the	
following	needs.	

1.	 Dining	Hall:	The	basement	section	of	RBI	
building	is	ready	for	use,	however	we	need	a	dining	
hall,	kitchen	and	bathrooms	for	people	who	get	
training	here.	

2.	 Bitumen/Asphalt	Road:	The	approach	road	
to	RBI	campus	is	about	a	kilometre	is	still	mud/dusty	
road	depending	on	the	weather	so	we	need	a	better	
road.	

3.	 Ongoing	Building	Construction:	We	are	
done	with	the	basement	section	of	the	building	
construction,	and	we	still	need	to	constructed	

ground	floor,	and	first	floor	please	continue	to	pray	
so	that	the	building	will	be	completed	soon.	

4.	 Vehicle:	There	is	a	great	need	for	vehicle	for	
RBI	ministry	please	pray	for	this	need	too.	

5.	 Elders,	Deacons	Training:	Let	us	give	thanks	
to	God	for	giving	us	new	leaders	(Elders	and	
Deacons)	to	take	care	of	God’s	flock	in	the	churches	
under	PCI	(R).	We	are	planning	to	have	training	for	
these	new	leaders	under	RBI.	It	will	be	a	week-long	
training	from	April	2-7,	2018.	

Generating	Local	Support:	Since	last	year	Nov.	2017	
we	appealed	for	local	support	and	the	responses	
from	our	brothers	and	sisters	in	local	churches	was	
overwhelming.	Individuals,	departments	in	the	
church	and	families	gave	gift	in	cash	and	in	kind	for	
RBI.	See	photos	below	for	reference.	

In	His	Grace,	
Pau	and	Kim			
Manipur,	INDIA	

We thank you for all your 

prayers and support! 
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Gift	from	Bangalore	Pres.	Church,	Steel	almirah	from	Elim	Pres.	Church

Check	from	Delhi	Pres	Church,,	Chairs	from	Khen’s	family,	Memorial	gifts	from	Pastor	Lam,	Steel	bowl	from	My	Sister-in-law


